English Department Meeting

Sept 11, 2009
Present:  Ellie Bunting, Chair; Maria Cahill, Assistant; Anne Angstrom,  John Pelot,  Margaret Desjardins , Natala Orobello, Judy Van Gaalen,  Dawn Joyce, Amanda Pollitt, Pam Mangene, Jill Hummel, Amy Trogan, Tom Wayne, Marty Ambrose.  Absent:  Joe Higgins, Kathia Miller, and David Luther.
Agenda

Custom text:

So far, faculty is pleased

Mycomplab:  
Faculty like the tutor when it works.  Many are frustrated with mycomp lab troubles, such as timing out problems.

Ellie Bunting announced that if faculty need additional codes to contact her.  Next time the Little Penguin is ordered, all will come with codes.
Some faculty suggested “Sentence Builder” that provides grammatical feedback (not live).  “Tutoring One” may be another option (subscription price) – immediate feedback and live person.  Our online service (hopefully up next fall) will have a live person, too.

Apparently, uploading essays for my tutor is out-of-service.  However, copying and pasting essays does work.

Adjunct Tips:

Tips for adjuncts  (on group portal under files) – Faculty should glance at these tips  over the next month.   Let’s consider what we, as teachers,  must do as opposed to what we can or might want to do.  It helps adjuncts to provide specific direction.  
Assessment of Competencies

What should students know?  We agreed to create a multiple choice (scantron) final exam to see if these  competencies are being taught. Next month, we will put something together.  This assessment final will go into effect Spring 2010.  Everyone, including adjuncts, will be required to have their students complete the test.
Dual enrollment update:   No new information.  We have a committee – will meet soon.  Amy Trogan is going to locate email addresses of dual enrollment adjuncts (those working directly out of the high schools).

Barbara T is being a casual liaison for dual enrollment teachers at North High.

Norming Session:  

October 2nd, noon, brown-bag (TLC).  We’re encouraging new faculty and adjuncts, in particular, but everyone is welcome.
Writing center:

The writing center is in the process of hiring three new tutors.  We need tutors ASAP, but not only  for English.  We need  discipline tutors, for example, in biology and nursing.

Judy VG is swamped with class visitations.  Suggestion – if professors are interested, we can walk our students to the center.   This could help Judy out, and it may encourage student use.
Remind faculty to send assignments to Writing Center – this will help Judy and other tutors.

Judy is “losing” some textbooks.  Her door isn’t  locked.

DLA:

We need to communicate more with DLA English professors.  Their curriculum has been affected by the state test, which has some problems and it’s not really in line with Comp I (writing).  There’s no continuity between DLA and Comp.  This is problematic.   We discussed a bridge course between 9020 and ENC 1101 – maybe 9021.

CLAST:

We need to develop a new course for those who qualify for CLAST (but CLAST is no more).  Students are now taking American lit and creative writing.  Also, we do not know what happens if a student receives a C in the third course although we’ve been told they must receive a B.  Perhaps we can develop a course for Spring B – a CLAST remediation course.

Curriculum review:  Marty Ambrose led this discussion
1. Course outlines – Comp I and II are in good shape.
2. We agreed to keep critical thinking to the research essay in I and II.
Discussion of informative research paper vs. persuasive – The assignment must meet the critical thinking guidelines.

We need to look closely at what critical thinking is.  We need to digest the actual rubric so we can be more informed.  We’ll discuss this next meeting (Oct).

We could have another assignment that encourages critical thinking, such as the annotated bibliography.

We will post the critical thinking rubric on our  group site.

3. GSR – fits well in reader/response essay. (Global, social problem)

Motion to accept these changes – Amanda Pollitt, Maria Cahill, second – unanimous decision
4. American Lit – Natala, Marty, and Barb are working on it.
5. Creative Writing – Marty, Maria, John are working on it.
All outlines done by next meeting in October.  Bring them finished, we’ll approve, and they’ll be taken to SACS and then turned to curriculum committee.
Port assessment:  Marty Ambrose
All of us scored.  Inner rater reliability very high.

Data – lowest was research paper at around 80%.

We need recommendations –

Create a 1033 or English equivalent – like a 101; bridge between DLA and comp  AND act as a review for those who do not meet CLAST requirement.


Norming workshop


Research paper guidelines


Marty – all reports for course level assessment – now there’s a learning outcome assessment website.  Mart’s uploading our report.  We need to look at action plan –


Our data analysis good.

Meeting adjourned 2:15
Minutes gratefully submitted,

Maria J. Cahill, Assistant Chair

